

187 ERIE STREET, STRATFORD TELEPHONE: 519-271-4700 TOLL-FREE: 1-866-444-9370

FAX: 519-271-7204 www.festivalhydro.com

September 30, 2011

## **BY RESS & COURIER**

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 26th Floor, P.O. Box 2319 TORONTO, ON M4P 1E4

Re:

EB-2011-0167

Festival Hydro Inc. 2012 3rd Generation IRM Rate Application

Dear Ms. Walli,

Festival Hydro Inc. is scheduled to file an IRM application for 2012 Electricity Distribution Rates on September 30, 2011 and remains committed to submitting a complete application that conforms to the most recent filing requirements issued by the Board.

In order to prepare a thorough application that includes a detailed review of account 1562 and the PIL's models, Festival sincerely regrets that we will not be able to meet the September 30<sup>th</sup>, 2011 filing deadline. Festival will continue to work diligently to submit the application by Tuesday October 4<sup>th</sup>, 2011.

Yours truly,

Festival Hydro Inc.

W.G. Zehr, President

Tel (519) 271-4703 x. 243

Fax (519) 271-9470